MUSE 

TRUSTEE BOARD MEETING MINUTES

October 26, 2006

1) Call to Order: Jessica called the meeting to order at 3:55 p.m. Trustees present were: Deena Zarlin, Annette Jarvie, Jessica Grinberg, Margaret Iacuaniello and Carolyn Carleton. Others present were: Iana Porter, Donna Call, Anthony Catanzaro, Ray Alarcon, Catherine Stone, Gail Dickenson and Bronwyn Rhoades.

2) Minutes: (MSC Annette, Deena) to approve the minutes of 9/28/06.

3) Financial Report: Iana distributed the September 2006 Financial Report showing a beginning working balance of $102,681.74 with deposits of $84.33 in interest; disbursements of $114 to Helena; working ending balance $102,52.07. Starting balance for the Mini for Mendo Campaign $115,870 with deposits of $15,357.14 (including interest), disbursements of $502.89 with a working ending balance of $130,724.25. The Mini for Mendo campaign wrapped up with the drawing on Sept. 30th showing a profit of about $38,000. The winner of the car, Ladd Strnad from Carmel, opted to accept the $23,000 is cash rather than the car valued at $25,000. The 2nd prize drawing for the Mendo weekend retreat went to Karin Berolzheimer from New York.

4) Correspondence:  Letter submitted by Catherine Stone explaining the district administration decision to not have a voting member on the MUSE Board due to potential conflicts of interest. She explained that the three district administrators, Bronwyn, Gail and herself would be rotating attendance of meetings and would be available in an advisory capacity only.

        Letters of thanks and appreciation to resigning Board members Ron Bowman and Anne Ruprecht were circulated for Board signatures.

        Jessica received a letter from Digging Dog Nursery donating monies of approximately $360 to cover the costs of the wine glasses used at the October Nursery Open House/MUSE Benefit.  The glasses are in the Fun Fair storage room at the MGS.

5) Committee Reports: 


(a) Rummage Sale: Call for help to set up for 10/28 & 10/29 sale. Annette distributed posters for hanging in Ft. Bragg, Comptche, Albion and Elk.


(b) Mini for Mendo Campaing: Iana wrote an article for the Beacon announcing the winners but was told the paper wouldn't run it as a news article. Discussion followed regarding the appropriateness of purchasing an ad instead.  Annette said she would talk to Kate Lee, Beacon Editor, to see about the article getting included. 


(c) Newsletter: Margaret started it in July and expects to have it ready for printing by mid-November. Articles for inclusion are 

1) Formation of Endowment Fund with Board's vote to commit 10% of all fundraising profits toward such fund.

2) Front page article on winners  of Mini Cooper drawings

3) Music program update from Kim Bratton

4) Oct 28/29 Rummage Sale results 

5) Girls on the Run program

6) October 28th Pura Vida Halloween event results

7) Digging Dog Nursery Open House event

8) Acknowledgment of donors for above events. All Board members should e-mail donor names for thanking to Margaret for inclusion in November newsletter

9) List of 2006-07 school year grants awarded

10)  $10,000 Challenge Grant from Corvette drawing given to K-8 campus last year for PE Teacher, Food, Fitness and Friendship program, Diary of a Young Girl books, two K-8 teacher luncheons, Miasa visitors picnic, Character building assembly and Girls on the Run program

(d) Digging Dog Open House: October 7th event grossed around $700 - $300 in expenses for a $400 profit. Suggestion made that Digging Dog Nursery should be thanked on MUSE Letterhead stationary by the president. Deirdre suggested to Jessica by phone that an ad in the paper be purchased to thank all donors of October MUSE benefit events publicly.  Discussion followed on appropriateness of public thank you ads versus a letter to the editor or Thanks for Caring section of the paper. Consensus was to purchase an end of Fiscal Year (School year) thank ad for all year's donors. Jessica agreed to check on cost of ad and layout. 


(e) Ledford House Dinner: Committee was created to set date and select honoree with Deena, Margaret and Jessica agreeing to ask Anne Ruprecht to join them.  Anne had earlier offered to help with the event. Tentative date of Monday, March 5th but community, school and chamber of commerce calendars need to be checked for possible conflicts.


(f) Pura Vida Event: Annette reported that the high school garage band, The Clap, will open for Pura Vida at the October 28th Halloween dance. The liquor license requires separate tables for alcohol and non-alcoholic drinks so she has enough help to person both tables.

6) Online communication regarding school bond issue: Jessica summarized process of the e-mail final vote of no on publishing a Letter to the Editor regarding Measure AA, the school bond measure.  Deena thanked Jessica for handling all the e-mails and weighing in all the votes well. Catherine added that as a non-profit organization, MUSE needs to be careful that all the information exchanged online is inclusive of all Board and Advisory Members.

7) Online protocol: Discussion followed regarding use of online communication in lieu of meeting discussions and/or votes. Consensus was that all board discussions should be sent to all current Board Trustees with a cc to Advisory Board Members.  Emphasis was to keep the e-mail discussions to topics appropriate for all Board Trustees to receive. E-mail vote requests should be sent only to Board Trustees with replies going to the President for compilation. Catherine added that as a public non-profit, MUSE should not allow secret ballots and thought that all votes should be open and sent to all Board Trustees.  A compromise was reached that the votes could be submitted to the President only with a reply sent to all Trustees with the final count of ayes and nays. . Carolyn agreed to write a motion to be voted on in our November meeting regarding protocol of online discussions and votes.  Annette noted that there was a policy item with a bylaw change regarding e-mail votes in the September 2005 meeting.

8) Discussion of Budget and vote on bulk grant amounts to sites: Gail submitted a detailed request for $20,000 for 8 programs at the high school. (MSC Annette, Deena to approve $20,000 in grants to the high school programs outlined in the attached 2006-07 MHS requests for MUSE funds.

Deena submitted the K-8 proposals for $20,000 of MUSE funds for 11 programs and a discussion followed clarifying the Science Instructor funds being for the 2nd semester only with the program being year long and the Rosetta Stone foreign language online program funds would be for software only, not for a instructor.  Concern was expressed regarding the $1500 for the Poets in the Schools being only for 4 sessions instead of an on-going program in the classroom ad it was agreed that funding the Poets in the School Program would be revisited in the future. (MSC Carolyn, Margaret to approve $16,200 in grants to programs outlined in the attached 2006-07 K-8 requests for MUSE funds ($20,000 minus the $1500 Poets in the School request)   

9) 2006-07 Fundraising Events: Jessica circulated a list of monthly planned and proposed fundraising events with chairpersons responsible for each respectively. Due to lack of a quorum with Trustees having to be excused early, action was deferred to the next meeting agenda.
10)  New Board Members: Jessica submitted the following names as potential new Board Trustees: Iana Porter who could start in late November, Adam Strupp, Anthony Catanzaro, Michelle Cheyovich, Eric Schmit, and Tammy Patrick.  Discussion followed regarding the expectations of Board members with the need for clarification of MUSE Board policies concerning work with the public and donors. Deena recommended that a list of responsibilities be made for new Board Members to understand the roles expected of them: emphasize hands-on approach to fundraising events with the expectation of being an event coordinator of at least one event per year. Anthony expressed interest in joining the Board but thought maybe a probationary period would be advised until he knows the exact expectations of Board Trustees.  Gail offered to discuss with the high school teachers an interest in becoming either a Board Trustee or an Advisory Board Member. 
11) Transfer of new officers' responsibility: Jessica took the mailbox key from Iana and will check the MUSE mail. Iana brought 3 boxes of MUSE files, 2 of which were old correspondence and event files and put in the Fun Fair storage room in the MGS portable and e one with treasury records she kept until she finishes with tax forms from the previous year. Carolyn, as secretary, will contact the Advisory Member e-mail list to ask if all want to continue receiving meeting agendas and minutes and MUSE Board general correspondence.  She will continue to e-mail meeting agendas and minutes to all Board Trustees and Advisory Board Members

Items deferred for the next meeting agenda:

a) Online protocol motion for bylaw consideration

b) 2006-07 Fund-raising events and respective chairpersons

c) Future meetings time of day 

d) Responsibilities of Board Officers and Trustees

Next Meeting: Set for 11/30/06 at 3:40 p.m. at MMS Library 

Meeting adjourned at 5:30 p.m. 

Respectfully submitted:  Carolyn Carleton, Secretary

